
 
 

 

 

Inmate Attacks Female Officer at Marcy Correctional Facility 

 
Headbutts Officer and Attempts to Grope Her Inside Dorm 

 
 

September 8, 2025 

 

Marcy, NY – A thirty-one-year-old inmate at Marcy Correctional Facility attacked and 
attempted to grope a female officer inside one of the facility dorms last week.   The attack sent 

the officer to a local hospital for treatment of her injuries that occurred during the attack. 
 

The incident occurred on Thursday, September 4.  The officer had just completed her security 
rounds inside the dorm and was sitting at her desk when the inmate came up behind her and 
grabbed her shoulder.  The officer turned and the inmate forced her over backwards from her 
chair landing on top of her on the floor.  He proceeded to headbutt her in the forehead, licked 

her nose and attempted to sexually grope her. 
 

The officer fought back, kicking the inmate in the groin and mid torse area, knocking him 
backwards.   The inmate got up and retreated as additional staff arrived and placed him in 

handcuffs and escorted him out of the dorm. 
 

The officer was treated by medical staff at the facility and was transferred to Wynn Hospital for 
treatment of knee, elbow, and arm pain and swelling.  She also sustained an abrasion to her 

forehead where she was headbutted. 
 

The inmate, who is serving his second stint in state prison is currently serving a three-to-six-
year sentence after being convicted in Yates County in 2024 for Aggravated Criminal Contempt 

and Aggravated Family Offense. 
 



“Even as assaults on staff have declined over the past six months, the dangers for officers are 
there daily.  We know that when the HALT Act is fully reinstated in all prisons, the attacks will 

increase again.  It would certainly help if the State Legislature would pass the “Forcible 
Touching” legislation that was introduced in January that would increase the criminal penalties 

when you forcibly touch a corrections officer in a sexual manner.     This inmate, who is 
schedule for a parole date as early as March of 2026, clearly had intentions of sexually 

assaulting the female officer when he attempted to grope her during the attack.  The officer did 
an excellent job defending herself in what could have a much more serious attack.   Hopefully 
when that parole hearing comes around in six months, they consider the nature of this assault 
and deny him.  It will send a message that this type of behavior will not be tolerated.” – said 

Bryan Hluska, Central Region Vice President 
 

 

 


